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To:

Tonya Scott, NADE Secretary
From:

Tena Fleming, Support Staff Committee Chair

Date:

July 27, 2015

Subject:
Support Staff Committee Report

The Support Staff Committee had a productive year as we focused on recruitment and retention of support staff members as well as discussing many issues and obstacles facing support staff members.  Committee members shared ideas and incentives to entice new members and retain current members. Some of the ideas and incentives used were sponsored memberships. Many of these were sponsored by individual chapter members.  Having your membership paid the first year is a great incentive and we certainly hope these new members will renew.  It allows the new member to experience NADE at no cost and we try to get them involved in activities and committees immediately so they will see the benefits of being a NADE member. Everyone was encouraged to utilize the Support Staff Power Point, if not electronically, then in print.  It is a great tool to use for membership events and to aid in recruitment.

The obstacles many chapters have faced with support staff recruitment in the past still plague chapters today; “NADE is an organization for disability examiners, not support staff.”  As much as the NADE organization and the Support Staff Committee have tried to overcome this misconception, it still exists in the minds of those who are not members due to the official name of the organization. We continue to redirect this mindset.  Another issue which came to light, so many of the support staff in some agencies are temporary employees and they do not know if they will be offered a permanent position.  We are told they do not want to “waste their money” if they will not be working in the DDS. This is understandable, as chapters have faced this with examiner trainees not having permanent status until at least one year from the date of employment. To counteract this, we tell them being a member of a professional organization is never a waste of money.  The members receive valuable information; training and their membership in NADE can be listed on the resume in the event they do not achieve permanent status. 
An issue was mentioned regarding support staff ideas and opportunities. “Support staff may enjoy being a member as they engage in service to the agency and the community on a local chapter level, but in what way can we show the support staff that they benefit on a National level?”  One way to benefit is volunteering to serve on regional and national committees, such as our Support Staff Committee. The committee continues to hope for a support staff person from each region to serve on the committee.  Our Support Staff Committee has often presented at National NADE Training Conferences, offering sessions just for support staff. However, with the SSA funded members being reduced lately, there have not been the numbers attending the conferences to warrant an additional breakout session. We all hope in the future we will again have this specialized breakout session as conference attendance increases. 

It has been my pleasure to serve as the Support Staff Committee Chair since its inception and I am happy to pass the chair position to one of my committee members, Glenda Dunn of Georgia. 

Respectfully Submitted,

Tena Fleming, Support Staff Committee Chair

Committee Members:  Glenda Dunn, Harold Shank, Heather Marshall, Bianca Roberts, Julie Kujath

